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Swindon & District Branch 

 

Contact: Ruth Panting.   Tel: 01793 491934.   Email: ruthpanting@yahoo.co.uk 
 

 
 
 

 

  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Kath Clarke 

mailto:ruthpanting@yahoo.co.uk
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6th September 2018    framed letter from Steve Ford 

 

Kath Clarkeôs contribution to Swindon and District Parkinsonôs Branch has finally been 

recognised by Parkinsonôs UK.  A framed certificate and framed letter signed by Steve Ford, 

Chief Executive of PUK. along with flowers, have been presented to Kath in recognition of the 

incredible support she has given to the Branch, especially in the early days - forty years ago - 

when she was instrumental in ensuring the survival and development of the Branch. 

In 2008, when the local Branch celebrated its 30th anniversary, the Swindon Advertiser published 

an article saying that in the 1980ôs two women - Kath Clarke of Blunsdon and Shirley Hitchens of 

Toothill ï óstaged an effective coup to ensure its (the Branchôs) very survival.ô 

The article continued: óThe Group had been set up by a steering group nine years after the 

National Society was founded.   Membership started to dwindle and financial problems started to 

set in.  In the end there were only 8 to 10 members left.ô 

The article goes on to tell us that, when Kath and Shirley joined the Swindon Branch and found it 

in such difficulties, they took over its organisation, working very hard to raise funds, increase 

membership, develop social activities and raise awareness of Parkinsonôs.  

Shirley's contribution has previously been recognised and she has received an award from PUK.  

However, Kath did not at that time receive any recognition. PUK were approached this year to 

"right this wrong". 

Kath was delighted to eventually receive the recognition she deserved. 
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As our Branch membership grows so does the work load for your Branch committee 

volunteers.  Some of the long term committee members have obviously slowed down as their 

Parkinsonôs progresses, so we are now looking for some new committee members to share 

the load and improve the effectiveness of the committee. 

The Branch aim is to support all those affected by Parkinsonôs in our area.  There are three 

key areas the committee aspires to provide help to those affected, which includes carers and 

family.  These are to help those who are affected to remain: 

1. socially active 

2. mentally active 

3. physically active.  

Socially Active.  This we try to achieve through our monthly coffee mornings; carersô group  

chats during Wednesdayôs exercise classes; tea, coffee and a chat built into walking football 

and dance class sessions; pub lunches; the Christmas lunch; chatting to people at our 

organised events, and to give carers óMe Timeô we provide a free respite service. 

Mentally Active.  We organise quiz nights, table quizzes at our pub lunches, quizzes for 

those in respite, talks of interest such as the recent one on the óLife of a Beeô. 

Physically Active.  This is probably the most important one due to the fact that exercise is 

currently the only thing that helps delay the progression of Parkinsonôs.  We organise 

exercise classes, walking football, Tai Chi and a dance group 

All this takes a lot of work, particularly organising events and finding venues.  As they say, 

ómany hands make light workô.  We need some more hands so we can take the pressure off 

existing members and also improve the service we provide. 

Committee Requirements    So what is required and what do you need? 
 

¶ To join the committee you need to become a registered Parkinsonôs UK volunteer so 
there is a little paper work to be completed. 

 

¶ You need to be on-line as most committee communication is by e-mail.  
 

¶ Have some computer skills but not necessarily be an expert.  
 

¶ Have some organisational skills.  
 

¶ Be available for the monthly Tuesday evening committee meetings (7 ï 9 pm). 
 

¶ A genuine interest to help and support. 
 

If you are interested in joining the committee, please reply by email to Dave Logan (Branch 

Chair) ï davelogan_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com   If you want to have a chat about it, 

Daveôs mobile is 07887 354641 and land line is 01793 486407. 

 

tŀǊƪƛƴǎƻƴΩǎ ¦K- Swindon & District Branch 

 

mailto:davelogan_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com
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Sarah Church, Chair of the Old Town Festival, 

presented us with a cheque for £291.21 at the Grange 

Leisure Centre on Wednesday 1st August. 

They had raised the money for the Parkinsonôs UK 

Swindon and District Branch at this year's festival in 

honour of Chris Harrod (a Branch member), their 

patron and Sheila Harrodôs late husband. Chris, who 

suffered from the disease, had sadly passed away 

earlier this year.  

The Branch sincerely thanks the Old Town Festival Committee and Sheila Harrod.  

Sheila is also a Branch member and supporter of our Branch. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our committee member, Ann Freegard, arranged a delicious cream tea at The Olive 

Tree Café, Cheney Manor Garden Centre, on the afternoon of Friday 21st September 

Thank you, Ann. 

The Olive Tree Café is mainly staffed by volunteers and provides work-based 

opportunities to help and support people recovering from mental illness, or at risk 

from mental illness. 

We also had the opportunity to look round the neighbouring interesting and attractive 

Twigs Community Gardens.  TWIGS ï Therapeutic Work in Gardening in Swindon ï 

offers horticulture and craft opportunities for people recovering from mental illness. 

 

Stall at Old Town Festival in The LawnsA 

Cream Tea.  21st September. 
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                        Feedback from the Singing Group 

ñI have been pleasantly surprised about the extent to which 
my husband has felt able to join in the singing and the 
different exercises with such enthusiasm because he is 
usually quite inhibited.  I think this is a tribute to Sian and 
the volunteers who have created a welcoming, supportive, 
inclusive atmosphere for people with all sorts of disabilities 
and their carers.  As a carer it also helps me feel less 
isolated and it's very rewarding to see him getting so much 
out the singing group." 
 
ñI have attended the Monday Singing Group for Parkinson 

sufferers at Seend Community Hall with my friend who 

has Parkinsonôs. It is brilliant that this facility is available. 

Singing has proved to be a very positive experience for 

Parkinsonôs patients; it helps to strengthen their vocal 

chords etc., not to mention the uplifting experience 

singing in a group can provide.ò  

Contact Louise   on:  01380 871800                                   

or email:  louiserendle.wsun@btconnect.com 

Donõt forget these future events organised by the  

Swindon and District Branch: 
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Once again my sanity has been called into question and another 

longer cycle ride was called for (see Newsletter two years ago).  So, 

my bike was loaded onto my sonôs car and we drove to Arlesford in 

deepest Hampshire, where my son works.  Sustrans Route 23 here I come. 

After making sure I had my puncture kit, phone, sandwiches and map, my son waved me 

goodbye and I set off.  When I left the main road at the outskirts of Arlesford, the country 

lanes were quiet.  Two years on from my last ride along this route showed that I 

am not a fit as I used to be and there seemed to be more uphills to walk up.  

However, there were plenty of downhills. 

Along the route I met several heads-down/bums-up lycra-clad cyclists, 

but they nearly all greeted me, probably wondering what an old-age pensioner 

was doing on a sit-up-and- beg bicycle, miles from civilisation.   I was particularly touched when 

two groups asked if I was OK when I was resting and eating my sandwiches in Avington Park.  

Perhaps they feared I was in danger from the Highland Cattle that inhabit the park ï luckily the 

cattle were at the other end.  

This time I returned to Arlesford instead of going into Winchester, 

following some very minor country óroadsô.  One road in particular 

(showing as being metalled on the Ordnance Survey map) turned 

out to be a bumpy footpath about two feet wide ï this continued for over a mile.  

My bike and I survived and it was with relief that the final stretch was a long, 

smooth downhill back into Arlesford.   

My next stop was for an icecream and coffee.  Another óGood Dayô!         Branch Member  

 

 
 

    Winners for August          Winners for September 
John Robinson £50   K Matthews   £68 

Diane Humphreys £47   R & A Morrison   £29 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Help our fundraising efforts by joining the �¶100Plus Club �·�� 
at a monthly cost of £1 per number. 

Thank you for your interest in the 100 Plus Club Monthly Draw. 

Cycle Ride 


